Wednesday, 28 August 2019 Ko te Wenerei, 28 o Akuhata 2019

DRY Pine Cones for Sale **\$7** bag





DRY Pine Cones available at the school Office. Free delivery.

Thank you for your support—Randall, Meadow and Hikaia

Monday's audience with Pio Terei had a great evening as he shared his insights about Building Awesome Whānau plenty of laughs and relevant messages about the relationships we can and need to build with our children.

Ngā mihi to the following who supported and sponsored Pio's visit to Kāwhia: Ngāti Maniapoto Marae Pact Trust (Rhonda Kerr), Kāwhia Hotel, Kāwhia Motel (Sid Patel), Dr John Burton, Maoate Whanau, The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints, Kāwhia School Board of Trustees, Kāwhia Fire and Rescue, The Rusty Snapper Cafe and our whanau participants of the current Building Awesome Whānau programme.





COMING EVENTS

Fri, 30 Aug Final—Building Awesome Whānau Workshop— Tue, 3 Sep Will Helu—Year 7-8 Mentor Wed, 4 Sep Sep School cross- country Wed, 11 Sept BOT Meeting Fri, 13 Sep Manu Kōrero @ Maketu Marae Fri, 20 Sep Interschool Cross Country @ Hauturu School	
Sep 7-8 Mentor Wed, 4 Sep Manual—bus leaves 8am sharp Thu, 5 Sep School cross- country Wed, 11 Sept BOT Meeting Fri, 13 Sep Manu Kōrero @ Maketu Marae Fri, 20 Sep Interschool Cross Country @ Hauturu	 Awesome Whānau
Sep leaves 8am sharp Thu, 5 School cross-country Wed, 11 BOT Meeting Fri, 13 Manu Kōrero @ Maketu Marae Fri, 20 Interschool Cross Country @ Hauturu	
Sep country Wed, 11 Sept BOT Meeting Fri, 13 Sep Manu Kōrero @ Maketu Marae Fri, 20 Sep Interschool Cross Country @ Hauturu	leaves 8am
Fri, 13 Sep Manu Kōrero @ Maketu Marae Fri, 20 Sep Interschool Cross Country @ Hauturu	
Sep Maketu Marae Fri, 20 Interschool Sep Cross Country @ Hauturu	BOT Meeting
Sep Cross Country @ Hauturu	
	Cross Country @ Hauturu

Please fill in and return the attached permission note for INTERSCHOOL CROSS-COUNTRY event held at Hauturu School on Friday, 20 September.



The first participants of the Building Awesome Whānau workshops enjoyed a special night out with Pio (thanks to Kāwhia Hotel and Maniapoto Pact Trust).—photo courtesy of Rhonda Kerr



Lunch time view from our new deck



School Bus Driver - Kawhia

Get on Board with Go Bus Transport!

This is an ideal chance to make a change in your life and try something different with a great company. If you are thinking of rejoining the workforce or looking for extra hours this role may well suit you.

We are looking for permanent a part-time School Bus Driver for our **Kawhia** run to start in Term 4.

What you need:

- Enjoy being with young people and have their safety and welfare at heart
- A Class Full Class 1 Licence (at least 2 years)
- Class 2 Licence is desirable
- A P endorsement (we can help you obtain this)
- A responsible and caring approach
 Our recruitment process includes a Drug and Alcohol Test and Police Vetting check.

 If you want to make a difference in the Kawhia community then we want to hear from you! Don't let this role drive by!
 Apply today! Email your CV to greg.wood@gobus.co.nz
 or call Greg on 021 759 084

Get on board with gobus.co.nz

From Term 4, Kāwhia School will have it's own bus run, separate to Hauturu School. The new run will travel as far as Aotea Road and Raglan Road. This change has provided an opportunity for someone to take up the new position created for our own school bus driver. The vehicle will be a 16-seater van. If you are interested in the position, please check out the advertisement in this newsletter.

NZF Skill Centre Open

The NZ Football Skill Centre Open offers additional training for players with potential to support them to reach their goals.

Who: Boys & Girls aged 9-12yrs (born 2010, 2009, 2008, 2007)

When: Tuesdays 2nd September to 24 September (4 weeks)

Time: 6.00pm - 7.15pm

Cost: \$35 per player for the 4 week programme

Venue: Anchor Park, Te Awamutu (3rd September). Sessions may be moved to Otorohanga if there are players registered from King Country.

Contact: please email scott.p@waibop.co.nz if you have any queries

Registration Link:

https://www.sporty.co.nz/viewform/99116



Welcome
back Aunty
Ngaire! And
welcome to
Rangiana,
who started
at Kāwhia
School this
week.



